
4. CANADIAN OFFICE OF HUMAN RIGHTS PROPOSAL

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

That Council approve the request from the Canadian Office of Human Rights (COHR)
to provide $23, 000 to the City of Ottawa for operating costs associated with the lease
of space at 7 Bayview Road.

DOCUMENTATION

1. Acting Finance Commissioner’s report dated 12 May 00 is immediately attached.
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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf.
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 12 May 2000

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator
Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee

FROM/EXP. Acting Finance Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET CANADIAN OFFICE OF HUMAN RIGHTS PROPOSAL

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee consider, for
recommendation to Council, the request from the Canadian Office of Human Rights (COHR)
to provide $23, 000 to the City of Ottawa for operating costs associated with the lease of
space at 7 Bayview Road.

BACKGROUND

The Canadian Office of Human Rights (COHR) is a non-profit organization whose mandate is to train
and integrate ex-offenders back into society while providing a steady income during the training period.
COHR was searching for office/workshop space for their training program.  The City of Ottawa was
requested to provide space at 7 Bayview Road for this purpose.

On April 5, 2000, Ottawa City Council approved the leasing of the space to December 31, 2000, to
the Canadian Office of Human Rights, subject to the following conditions:

1.  the building be brought up to the building code at no cost to the City of Ottawa
2.  the Regional Municipality of Ottawa-Carleton agrees to pay the annual operating costs estimated at

$23,000
3.  the Canadian Office of Human Rights agrees to vacate the premises upon three months written

notice from the City of Ottawa and the Canadian Office of Human Rights agrees not to contest the
notice

4.  liability be the responsibility of the Canadian Office of Human Rights’ insurance policy.

The City of Ottawa record of this approval is attached as Annex A.
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CS&ED Agenda 16 May 2000

DISCUSSION

The Canadian Office of Human Rights is confident that the operating costs payable to the City of
Ottawa for the space occupied by their program at 7 Bayview Road, are provided for in their operating
budget.  As evidence of their confidence, a sponsor of COHR has provided an irrevocable letter of
credit to the Region in the amount of $23,000.

To meet the conditions required by the City of Ottawa in its approval of the lease arrangements, the
Region would forward the $23,000 to the City of Ottawa and then recover this amount from the
COHR.  This transaction would have no financial impact on the Region, as the payment will be
recovered from the COHR and is fully protected by the irrevocable letter of credit provided on behalf
of COHR to the Region.

CONSULTATION

Public consultation was not conducted.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

This request will have no financial impact on the Region as the amount of the request is fully protected
by the irrevocable letter of credit provided on behalf of the Canadian Office of Human Rights.

Approved by
Kent Kirkpatrick
Acting Finance Commissioner

KK/bl

Attach. (1)


























